Day 99
Text or Readings
DA pg 136
Many of those gathered at the Jordan had been present at the baptism of Jesus; but the sign
then given had been manifest to but few among them. During the preceding months of the
Baptist's ministry, many had refused to heed the call to repentance. Thus they had hardened
their hearts and darkened their understanding. When Heaven bore testimony to Jesus at His
baptism, they perceived it not. Eyes that had never been turned in faith to Him that is invisible
beheld not the revelation of the glory of God; ears that had never listened to His voice heard not
the words of witness. So it is now. Often the presence of Christ and the ministering angels is
manifest in the assemblies of the people, and yet there are many who know it not. They discern
nothing unusual. But to some the Saviour's presence is revealed. Peace and joy animate their
hearts. They are comforted, encouraged, and blessed.
The deputies from Jerusalem had demanded of John, "Why baptizest thou?" and they were
awaiting his answer. Suddenly, as his glance swept over the throng, his eye kindled, his face
was lighted up, his whole being was stirred with deep emotion. With outstretched hands he
cried, "I baptize in water: in the midst of you standeth One whom ye know not, even He that
cometh after me, the latchet of whose shoe I am not worthy to unloose." John 1:27, R. V.,
margin.
The message was distinct and unequivocal, to be carried back to the Sanhedrin. The words of
John could apply to no other than the long-promised One. The Messiah was among them! In
amazement priests and rulers gazed about them, hoping to discover Him of whom John had
spoken. But He was not distinguishable among the throng.
SC pg 47
Many are inquiring, "How am I to make the surrender of myself to God?" You desire to give
yourself to Him, but you are weak in moral power, in slavery to doubt, and controlled by the
habits of your life of sin. Your promises and resolutions are like ropes of sand. You cannot
control your thoughts, your impulses, your affections. The knowledge of your broken promises
and forfeited pledges weakens your confidence in your own sincerity, and causes you to feel
that God cannot accept you; but you need not despair. What you need to understand is the true
force of the will. This is the governing power in the nature of man, the power of decision, or of
choice. Everything depends on the right action of the will. The power of choice God has given to
men; it is theirs to exercise. You cannot change your heart, you cannot of yourself give to God
its affections; but you can choose to serve Him. You can give Him your will; He will then work in
you to will and to do according to His good pleasure. Thus your whole nature will be brought
under the control of the Spirit of Christ; your affections will be centered upon Him, your thoughts
will be in harmony with Him.
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